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" ELECTRONIC BATTLEFIELD PROGRAM

WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 18, 1970

o - US. SExars,
ELBECTRONIC BATTLEFIELD SUBCOMMITTEE
, "~ oF THE PREPAREDNESS INVESTIGATING
SuscoMMITTEE OF THE COMMITTEE ON ARMED SERVICES, . -

: ' : R Washington, D.C,
- The subcommittee met, pursuant to notice, at:9:30 a.m., in roéom.
235, Old Senate Office Bliiidmg', Senator Howard A. Cannon presiding. -
* Present: Senators Cannon, Stennis, and Goldwater. = :

"Also Present: Senator Churmond. ~ - S B
. James T. Kendall, Chief Counsel;Ben J. Gilleas, Director of .Inves-
{;igations, George Foster and David Littleton, Professional Staff Mem- -

. OPENING STATEMENT -

Senator CannNoN. The hearing will come to order.
Today we begin hearings into what .is popul
electronic battlefield program. =~ .- E

Senator Stennis, chairman of the Senate Armed Services Committee;
‘appointed this special subcommittes on. October 19, 1970, and..re- .
-guest‘ed that T serve ns chairman. I was most pleased that he appointed -

enators Inouye and Goldwater to. serve as members of -this sub-
‘committee. I know they will make a very valuable contribution in our
work. This special subcommittee is a subcommittes of the Prepsared-
ness. Investigating Subcommittee: - I _
. I want to make it very clear at the -outset that the eledtronic
battlefield program is not a clearly definable program as such. This
. term is used as the most readily available phrase to describe the many -
and varied types of equipment whose mission is to detect and locate
- enemy troops. I would like: to cite one example. .- = v

~Everyone is familiar with radars and the important role they have’

pla%red' since World War II.-Therc are many di%_ere_nt ‘types of radars,
to Tulfill several different misgions in detecting” enemy ground forces,
eneimy aircraft, enemy ships, et cetera. It is:not our purpose during ..
this inguiry to-explore the history and experience of the many radar
" systems used by tﬂ
weogeks or months of hearings. -+ - ST

“ Essentially, the key area of interest that gave rise to-this inquiry
~wis the development:and use.of sensor survéillance equipment whieh
constitutes a new technique and innovation in locating cnemy forces .

ly known as the -

in South Vietnam, - = . - .. o RSN NI
- Former; Secretary. of Defenise McNamara made the decision in:1966
- to place in- operation a'military concept known as the McNamara

¢ Department of Defense. This would take several -
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Wall, Although this concept was never fully implemented, it did lead
to the development and production of many types of sensor devices.
These sensor devices were placed in operation in Vietnam on a very
high priority basis, : _ _ .
want to add that where-the subeommittee deems. it necessary to

its assignment that we will review other types of equipment. used to
detoct and locate enemy troops, such as night observation devices
and radars and other ancillary equipment. - - .
- I recognize that the use of sensors in.South Vietnam has been a-
somewhat confusing and misunderstood issue. I think this is quite
natural because the program from the outset has been shrouded in
secrecy for obvious reasons. ‘We did not want. the enemy to know
what we were up to, and we desired to take every possible precaution
to protect the lives of our valiant soldiers in that country, -Era,dua-lly,
more and more-information has been reledased on this.sul‘::ject. -
- “Consequently, I believe it is now fitting that we take testimony in
open session- to.the maximum extent possible in order to inform the
American people conéerning this important program. This is in keeping
with the request of Chairman Steénnis when he appointed this sub-
committee, - . - < . S

I do want to make one thing very clear to all the witnesses who

~will appear before this subcommittee. K B - .

.. It is our position to place as much testimony as is humanly pos-
sible on the open recorcﬁ However, I want it thoroughly understood
that we do not want nor will we entertain any testimony that would
jeopardize theé safety .and :security of our forces or. operations in

ietnam. Each of the witnesses is far more knowledgeable than: the
membership of the subcommittes on"what is or is not classified.
Therefore, I want each witness to determine what information. can
be provided in open session so that we do not compromise in any

way our efforts in South Vietnam. If questions are asked that require -

this testimony later in-executive session. .. . -+ . .. ¢
do desire a complete record so all necessary information will-be
available to the subcommittee so we may prepare a-report of our
findings and recommendations to Chairman Stennis and the Armed
Services Committes, . . - L R
' For the benefit of the press and interested observers, I will briefly
run through the scheduled:list of witnesses for today and tomerrow.
- The first witness today is Maj. Gen. John Deane; Director of the
Defense - Commiunications Planning Group. This is: the organization
established in .1966- that was. charged with the: responsibility to
establish an anti-infiltration system using electrenic sensors:-to detect
enemy personnel and vehicles attamp;tinﬁi-to infiltrate South Vietnam.,
- He will be followed by Maj: Gen: Ellis. Williamson, former Com-
manding general of the 25th Infantry Division, snd I.t. Gen, J: M.
Wright, former Commanding General of the 1015t Airborne Division. .
They will testify aboutthe Army combat: use.of sensors in.South
Vietnam. .~ e o T
On Thursday we will hear Maj. Gen. R. McC. Tompkins, former
commanding general of the 3d- Marine Division; accompanied by Col.
David Lownds, former commanding officér of the 26th. Marine. Regi- -
ment at Khe Sanh, and Maj. Jerry Hudson, the intelligence officer

& classified response, the witnesses should so state, and we will receiva
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for the 26th Marines.. They will testify about.the famous battle at_
Khe Sanh and the contribution of sensors. diiring this battle. .- _
Rear Adm. William H. House will then :testify -concerning the
sensors employed by the Navy in South Vietman. o '
Brig. Gen, William J. Evans of the Air Force will then testify in
‘executive session about the' Air' Force sensor program..I hope. to
subsequently release a sanitized transeript of his testimony. - i .

- Subsequently, we will hear Maj. Gen. William: Fulton and Lt. Gen. .
John Norton -relative to the Army sensor -_g)rogram and- the Army
concept for the automated battlefield of the future. -~ ... -t

T expect that these hearings will provide the subcommittee with &
comprehensive overview on the combat use of sensors, the costs
associated with this program, and enable us:to meke an assessment
on the effectiveness of this program.” -7 =~ . - "= i
- At the conclusion of these nitisl hearifigs the ‘subcommittee will
then determine what future additional review and/or hearings are-
required. o e S Ty

" General' Deane, we are most pleased to have you with us today. .
" I -uriderstand yourdo have an dpening statemetit and réquest that you -
proceed accordingly. N e - S I

Senator GoLpwaTER, Mr. Chairman, I just want to comment’ that
T ainvery-pleased that we are finally getting into th i subjedt, Tt'is
a:subject that I have hid deep interest.in‘for the last, gbye
1 .was first briefed:on;'this at Fort Huachuea’in sov
and last year I saw the-operation-at-Nakom Phenofn. s :
I personally think it has the possibility of being one of the greatest
steps forward ‘in warfare since gunpowder. I think -the: American
eople are entitled to know about this. There. has ‘been a lot of mis-
mformatign about this prO%mm.,on the floer of the Senate because we
have not been able to release information that. has, been properly
very highly classified. T think if we let. the Americah people know
what the armed services have been’able to do in thiS'p’t‘oFram and the
geat potential that lies ahead. for it, I think. they wil understand,
eheral, what is going on and what the Army plans are in the future -
as well as Secretary Lsird’s. plans for the overall structure ef. the
military. system. This will be greatly influenced; in. my opinion, by
the testimony. Lo P L PR S :
Senator CanyNoN, You may proceed, General.

STATEMENT OF MAJ. GEN. JOHN R. DEANE, JR.; USA, DIRECTOR, -
* *'DEFENSE COMMUNICATIONS PLANNING.GROUP '

General Deaxe. Mr. Chairman and members of the subcommittee, - -
as Director of the Defense Commuinications Planning Group, which
I shall refer to as the DCPG, I welcome this opportunity to réport to -
‘you re%ardin_g;the activities of DCPQG: I shall briefly cover the Eis_tory
of DCPG; the sensor-aided. combat- surveillahce systems it-is. tasked
to manage, develop, and’ support; the cost and funding of. those:

AR

A

systems, and ]Tlf_ms to transfer those systems to the military services.
I shall conclude my pres.en&a;tion_wifth some observatipns on-what. .-
has been learned, through DCPG ex seriepce and what its systems
have contributed to United Stat.ejs.a,nf lligd-efforts in Southeast Asis.

Let me say at the onset that the Secretary of ‘Defense has sssigned

the Defense Communications Planning Group a specific mission in
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the field of combat surveillance. DCPG is not responsible for all
military efforts in this field, but each military service works inde-
pendently on systems and equipment tailored to meet specific battle-
field surveillance requirements outside the scope of the DCPG
mission,

Let me also emphasize that the theater commander, and his com-
ponent commanders, are the users and operators of the gystems I
shall discuss. DCPG is simply the agency which supplies these
commanders with the operational, cffective hardware needed to make
the system go.

DCPG ERTABLISHED

In August of 1966, a scientific group known as the JASON Com-
mittee proposed to the Secretary of Defense a concept for inhibiting
enemy troop and supply infiltration into South Vietnam by means of
an air-supported barrier system, supplemented, of necessity, by a
conventional barrier system. These systems basically called for the
use of electronic sensors to detect enemy personnel and vehicles, and
the use of tactical aircraft, mines, and other munitions to counter the
enemy incursions thus detected.

DCPG ESTABLISHMENT
AND MISSION

@ DCPG ESTABLISHED 15 SEP 1966 BY SEC.DEF

@INITIAL MISSION (15 SEP 1966 ): IMPLEMENT
ANTI-INFILTRATION SYSTEMS CONCEIVED
BY JASON COMMITTEE

® AIR-SUPPORTED BARRIER SYSTEM
® CONVENTIONAL BARRIER SYSTEM

@EXPANDED MISSION (5 APR 1968): USE OF
ELECTRONIC SENSORS IN WIDE RANGE OF
TACTICAL APPLICATIONS

® GROUND TACTICAL SYSTEM

In September of 1966, Secretary of Defense McNamara directed
the establishment of DCPG as the organization charged with re-
sponsibility for implementing the anti-infiltration systems con-
ceived by the JASON Committee. )

This initial mission was further expanded in April 1968 to include
the use of electronic sensors in a wide range of tactical applications
against the encmy; I shall refer to this task as the ground tactical
‘system.
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_ To carry out ite mission effectively,-DCPG has been given unique |
- and unprecedented management tools in terms of authority, orgdniza- -
tional arrangements, and resources: ' P

* The Director, DCPG, reports-directly to the Secretary of Defenso,
~'and has direct access to the Secrethry for broad policy and funding
decisions. In practice, this access:is usually exercised through contact.
with the Director of Defense Research and Engineering. . . .

. The. Diréctor, DCPQ, has decision -authority and .respkor_isibililty,

within broad DOD guidance, overall aspects of ‘gystem- implementas - N

tion: concept formulation; design, development, test, requirements-

analysis ﬁrocurement, and:distribution. Another way of saying this is -

- that, DCPG cognizance over systems and equipment extends “from

© the cradle to the grave.” . ' ' SR

DCPG is authorized direct contact with JCS, the military depart-
ments and their subordinate organizations, and theater commanders—:
_ the users'of the DCPG systems. This direct coordingtion is maintained

on an almost daily basis by DCPG's working level personnel.

- DCPG is authorized to taskthe military departments to sieccomplish
gctions in suppert of its mission. This authority is used only when
requesting a service to accomplish & major task involving a significant
amourt of money. Most items of business are handled on an informal
and cooperative basis, L : . : C

" DCPG-is guthorized use of the highest industrial priority to’ expe-
dite its-development and procurement efforts: This speeds up our wark
by putting us at the head of ‘the line for materials, facilities, and

" contraeting. .. - . o R :

~ DCPG has been rapidly provided funding sdequate to meet its
‘mission objectives, largely through the streamlined, expedited manner
in which DCP@’s financial requirements arc handled by the Depatt-

ment of Defense. T i REE

DCPG has obtained Tesponsive R. & D. and production“supﬁrt
through working agreements with: agencies outside of the DOD. Such-
support has-enabled -accelerated dévelopment and fielding of -équip=
_ment in’cases where the services did not have the roquired organiza-’

tions, 'staffs, and research facilities. — .. . . oo - -

' DéPG has been staffed with exceptionally well-qualified militery-
and eivilian personnel who possess: the highest operational and tech=
-nical expertise. This staff has proven to be strong, dedicated, and
resourceful.” .- . i R o A

. SENSOR-AIDED COMBAT SURVEILLANCE SYSTEMS

T shall riow briefly. diséuss the. gensot-aided. combat surveillance .
systenis ‘which: were.developed by DCRG. - w0 2w oL o
" Agensor-aided dombat -sufrveﬂ_-f;née" system ¢onsists basically of the

. .foﬂo'Win%;-“’cor'ann- components: - detection devices, called” sénsors;

which piek up the movemeént of ‘vehicles or troops; s;conmunications

- link (ususlly radio) from the sensor to's “feadout’” device; the “read-
out” device; which recéives sensor trgnsmissions. and"shows when each
processing equipment to: -

_assist in counting' the_targets and in deteriinifig their direction ‘and
~rate - of ' movement, - Individual ‘systéms. may also dnclude
_munitiofis] aiforaft; et cetera, which'l shall mentionlater. = i

special s
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Just since, DCPG’s beginning late in 1966, the equipment used in
. these systems has.already undergone several generations of opergtional
and technological improvement to meet new requirements, ‘to meet
expected’ countermeasures, to exploit new -scientific . knowledge, to

improve performence- and . reliability, ‘and to reduce :cost. These-
generations are referred to aé-‘pha;ses'}r,,II,fand_ I1I. - T
The equipment which you see displayed here on ‘the tables is ‘our-
new third-generation' phase III equipment, ‘which has - just.“been
introduced into Southeast Asia. - IR R AP

AIR DELIVERED DEVICES

I would like to begin over here with our air-delivered devices: The
three, here in front-are seismic devices, which are dropped from 4ir-
craft, “either- helicopter or "high-speed aireraft. They are dropped
along trails or roads that you wish to keep under surveillance and
they are activated by the footsteps. of ‘troops or by the sounds’ of
- vehicles through the seismic vibrations through the ground. . . -~

- The device on top of the table-there is called the COMMIKE, &
commandable microphone. It, too, is dropped along trails and . it
listens to the sounds,-the acoustic sounds, it is an acoustic device, .
~_The one on-the right here in the front is known as the ACOUSID.,
These are hoth ca.lleg ADSIDS. ACOUSIL) is a short name for acoustic
seismic intrusion. detector. The ADSID is an air-delivered seismic
intrusion detector, and this is the short-ADSID which we usually use
with the helicopter because it is much lighter and easier to launch. -

‘Senator GoLbwaTsR. Isit all right to interrupt to:ask guestions?

‘Senator CANNON. That will be fine. S S

Senator GoLpwATER. Do you not sometimes drop these sensors
into the trees, parachute suspended? -~~~ ‘ : ;

A3eneral DeanE. Yeos, sir, the-one on.the top of the table. is sus-
pended. -The¥' can either be emplanted on the ground, our.devices can,
or-be hung from trees, suspended from a parachute which they are-
drgpijed,wmh; A O S U, :

Sénator GoLowaTeR. What is the distance that this device can
detect voices? T TR
. General Deang.. I'would. perfer. to go into that in executive gession,
Senator GoLpwaTER. All right, fine.

- HAND EMPLACED DEVICES

General:Doann. Over here, sir, are what are known as the hand
emplacement’.devices. These  are-used - primarily’ by ground forces,
We have several different varieties here: .Bﬁe_,hawe;hera the MINISID),
which s a seismic device. It is . very'flexible device.in that we qam,:
attach to it ancillary devices and use its transinitter to tell us .what the
ancillary devices have picked wp.s .70 o ° R S

This is the MICROSID, vhich i & !1iﬁ’i§t weight, small, and it.is
nition: pouch of 4 soldier going through;

desighed to go into the ampim
. This is ‘another device, a dispesabls ‘seismic intrusion” device All
three:of these are seismic devices that -are-emplanted in-plaew, = .
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“The small device here is a set actually of four seismic devices and a
receiver. These are the patrol seismic intrusion detectors, and these
are used by small groups of men when they are out in the jungle to
provide themselves security. . .

Over here I have a.readout device, the Portatale, which receives the
gignals from these: devices, and an event recorcfer,‘ which displays
graphically what this machine has.heard. . e

- This is the MAGID or magnetic detector. It detects rifles or other
metals being brought past. And it is then attached to one of these.other
devices such as the MINISID, .. . e ERT e

- Now, I can show you how these work.: Because there is a lot of ‘noise
in_here, .these devices work very easiliy.-- : s

Right now I am on setup for the MINISID, and so any disturbance
near its geophone will cause that beeping noise you hear. It beeped
on the first go-around. . Co e

Next is the MICROSID. We have to set up- the ‘code for it, you
heard it beep, it registered the identification: code. which on this-
particular device is a 64. That tells you which device has been activated
80 Xou know where you placed it in the ground.'. J S

t the same time, a pen here makes a little mark on the paper and -
this is keyed to pen No. 27; and you have to look at the top of this
921111.d ou can seo two little marks there just- outside: it and there is'&
third onsa. - e [ T e

Now, by having & number of these devices in a string, you can tell
as they activate on here which way: the people are moving and yoi
can. estimate the speed. This-gives i;ou"_a.permanent' record_.:-:-‘I‘his.l_hgh
just tells the man. who is reading the device what has happened... .

[ BEEPS.ON DETECTION

Senator Gorpwares. Does that beep ‘at fégul_a:rf,iﬁteﬁ.ﬁfaig‘t R
General Deanm. Just when' it detects something, but right now, -

because. there is so much distugbance here, it keeps beeping. It béeps,
and then stays silent, for, oh, about 10 or 15~ﬁ\seconda;andnglen.i§;mll '
beep; agein. It is being reactivated... =~ . -~ . o vooe 0
: Sgna._tor GoLowaTER. Is this the one? - .0 .. s oo
General Deang, No sir, it is thisome.. ' . -«
" Senator GoLpwATER. Is that sound -or vibration? - . -

_General DeaxE. It is vibration seismic carried through'the ground, .
when it is carried through the wood. v = . .1 5 - T
Senator CANNoN. What is the range of pickup now? - . ...~
General Deans. It is a.line of sight. This is.a radio. fréquency: and
it is & line of sight, sir, so if ‘you have a relay in:the air you cen pick
it. up. from considerable distances. - . . oo s s
b S,%nati‘)?'r Gorpwarnr. Can you estimate the number. of:troops going
byt Bl'é IR R o BT A RN RN L
yGr.eriem.l DpaNE. Yes, sir. If the thing, if you have a string of them,
and you will get patterns on here like you see this one now is being
activated so you know troops are going by that, If they continue to
" activate that onezand: étd.rtf.a,ctiwtm% the second onc, yousknow: the,
distanice between: them and you can then -estimate how many troops .
416 in- that: epade..You.do 1ot get exaetly; but'you getia pretty. gopd .«
idéa if it is & squad or platoon. SEER A

e



Senator GoLpwaTER. How long will that work?

General DeaNE. That will last about 90 days; sir.. .. - :

I will turn this one off and you have to:be eareful when you turn
these on to turn them just to test so I appreciate if. people do not -
fiddle with them, because otherwise they destruct themselves. It does
not. hurt anybody, it-just destroys the crystal inm it, -

This is the codo of this particular channel that T hn,ve to aet up
on the dlal here, which the soldier does, and now: this one is a.ct.lvatmg
and it.is code’ No. S—29 it shows there. It will activate on 28 next to
. the one there. You see the first :marker is here. So-you see, when. you

et a fB.ottern, you can tell the people are moving past. this one over
ere’

dlreoblon it is.
- Then ‘ ' ' :
Sena.tor G‘OLDWATER Theae are porta.ble.?

v psm—»—mosm POPULAR DEVICE.

Gener&l DEANE Yes, 31r, you can- ca.rry it nnyplace, put 1t on -
__]ee in.an aircraft, hold it on your lap in a helicopter. b '
his is a more cumbersome thing. ’.['Y)eae work- oig battenes although
~we have this plugged into a 110-volt line. _
. Perhaps the most popular device we have is th_‘lS httle dewce, the -
. patrol seismic intrusion device, and-the soldier, the patrol out in the’
geld where he stays.in a positign fora while to-ambush can- set
these four. ‘devices .out somé distance from:it and then anybody who
passes:it, they know that somebody has. come by there, -
- Noiv this gives a very slight sound and it is an eorphone Can you'_

st gnd -then that one and then. th1s one so. you know what_, o

hear -the little: boeping that-is. bemg actlvn.ted by thls'? Th1s one -

stays with' the soldier:.
 Senatot Cannon. I see.
‘Generdl DEANE: Tn this’ posmon S
“Senator CanNoN. And the other one goes out
“.How about these other two? . i
General Deange. These, all four iof - them, they have an ant.anna.'
“you just pull out of the side;'. = . '
" Senator GoLowarter.: This is: your rmke
Senator Srennis, What does this' 1ndlcate——the smmd'i‘ " ;
-V General Deane, If you hear the little sound, that is four httle:_ X
. noiges there, and this means this‘is the one: that is, bemg actwn.ted
- You see, this the No, 4, four here.
" Senator Cannox, How' frequently do you have 1dent1ﬁcn.t10n?
Genernl DEANE, About: every 10 seconds Every tlme it, 19 ﬁ.(}‘blV&ted‘
_or every 10 seconds. _ _ ; S
(Off; the record.): - ‘ : EaR
Senator CANNON Proceed General o

General DEANE Now g I mentmned

" ealled 1 in the: orlglnaf : tiotial  ba
C e deter’ infilty HOTOBS the demilitarizé zone, ~theDMZi 1
fixed’ barriér, which is portrayed on. this-chért here, was o alled

: the McNamara. Wall by the. press and 1t was’ s to combme sen
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detest enemy intrusions, physical obstacles to impede and canalize
~enemy moyements, and tactical troop units operating from stron
“points, or fortified bases, to strike at infiltrators by fire and'gr'oung'
action; The idea of this barrier was to have these sensors and obstacles

and mines in & trace here just south of the DMZ with strong points =

which would either deliver fire or put troops from those on to: the
_mtrud‘e_l‘ﬁ_i. That is what was called t_ﬁe McNamars Wall. . &
lER SYSTEM T o rem

BHG_A PORVIN OF DMZ) _GULF :o# _
' CTONKIN

e

T genGORD & OBATACLE®

-— -

_ MOBILE
/ REACTION
", FORCE -

. Many ‘essential elements of the original plan have ‘been im%le- '

~mented, -although the concept for extensive use: of fixed obstacles’

~ given way _to the use of ‘mobile,. quick-reacting combat units to re-. .
spond: to-North.Vietnamese irfiltration in the ares-of the DMZ. This. -

.. Bystem is ng longer identifiable as a separate entity; it has essentially

; -})e’come' & part of ‘the ground tactical system, which I shall address

Nater. . b e Rt

'The other -_sy;steni_ prescribed in DOPG's Q;‘i_g_irial ﬁlip_asioh- was. the :
_ gir-supported, anti-infiltration system proposed by fhe JASON com-
‘niittee: This effort was to have two subsystems, on¢ aimed ab the

ag .

detection and interdiction of truck-borne supplies and troops; ano ther -

intended for reducing infiltration on foot. asically,

this: air-supported system: may be explained asfollows: oo 02 i
“ Acoustic: and’ seismic sensors are ‘dropped by sireraft along roads
and trailé; Fruck or troop movements detected by these sensors. are:

uspally: relayed through | Ee aircraft for readout:in a fixed installation.

C W

peration:

. using computerized. equi ; sometimes;
. readout in_the aiferaft; you.could do it either way: "
o Now skilled taiget s t;

" “peopleor trucks arelocated

ipment; sometimes, Sensor ‘tthnsmissions: are
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tion to the activity controlling strike aircraft such as the F-4 fighter-
bomber. Because sensor locations are known, lucrative targets.may
be struck immediately, or information derived from the sensors may
be used ‘to establish enemy movements as a basis for preplanned
strikes, such ‘as B-52 strikes. . S o :
Selected munitions, delivered by aircraft, are employed against
both personnel and vehicilar targets, with the emphasis being placed

on the interdiction of vehicles.

AIR-SUPPORTED SYSTEM: rots
4[II.WI4TI.ITIII W .llﬂﬁ.(}l.l_u_"l .

\ STRIKE
TARGET|
RO

CONTROL J mTmmE
‘ DIRECTION

READOUT/RELAY

-SENQOR ANEAAFT

‘BIdNALS
((RELAYED)

. Tvey |;_ul;|i o
IsTALLATION

B =

: iiﬁi" e _'{-_‘-.-_“ <, Aé:ous-mc
B . PP By < ENSOR
N /}'/ow »

~

: / i ke —— it
/. T e
. L . . /.‘ L e
- > T

‘@General Evans, who oversees the exploitation of sensor ‘technology
- within ‘the Air Force, will brief you on the operdtion of the truck
interdiction subsystém, which has been-in continuous operation since
December 1967 General Evans will also show how this'subsystem has
provided for-miore effective interdiction of the enemy’s trucks. '

S ‘ KHE SANH _ ‘

_ The personnel interdiction: subsystem was:planned for implementa-
tion in January 1968. However, it was at that:time. thiat the enemy-
began Hismassive attack against Khe Sanh, and General Westmoreland,
then Commander of U.S. Forces in South Vietnam, directed that
sensors ‘and other assets intended for the -personnel subsystem be.
divérted :to--assist ‘in the' Khe Sanh: defense. Even-after the enemy
attack ‘was-broken, the personnel subsystem was still not implemented
 because of two factors: . = - 7 T SERANTIE

First; it was decided that & part of the resources planned for the
personnel subsystem could be more productively. used in expanding:
the truck interdiction .sub?sjte'm.-- R A T L el

“The Khe Sanh episode demonstrated that sensors ‘could be used to
_great advantage in support of ground combat operations, thereby
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resulting in the use of part of the personnel subsystem assets for that
purpose. It was a new. all game. S .
+ Since the personnel interdiction subsystem has: never been imple-
mented, one can only theorize regarding how effective it.could have
been, However, a system of considera.b_%e effectiveness—the ‘‘ground
tactical” system—evolved from the application.of personnel subsystem
sensors in the defense.of Khe Sanh. o explain this evolution, it is
necessary that I sumimarize how sensors were used at Khe 8anh.
This is a schematic of the Khe Sanh area. = =~ . -

Ly e - !
KHE SANH OPERATIONS
TLLISTRATON & BARC CONGERT
| S A :
o a2, AR,
“| o N '

" EMENNERIONT
WSTALLATIN .

S BTRIRE
. . PIRECTION

TARGET

wraaneETons MeAOn AR

AIRCAAFT .

s o i :
7 e oo, AN

"ot

W geiacn BIGNALE WERE RECEIVED AT HHE.BANK'
. Jawa BHOUND TAGY! AL-READOUYT EQUIPHB.I.T-_' -

e

" Sensors vwero dropped froi-aireraft among the Notth Vietnamese
forces around Khe Senh, and slong Toad and, t:rs;;l_;;fa‘:pﬁrp‘aghgg: nto
the area: By coimbining sensor-derived information wib information

from -other intelligence means—such as. aerial - _.photo%mﬁhy—'e _
 commanders on the scene had a basis for effective defensive fires.from.
Khe Sanh and Camp' Carroll, and for requesting strikes ‘by fighter-
bombers and. B-52 aircraft. - T B e P
" As. an aside, General Tompkins and Colonel ‘Lownds-and. those
people will discuss those ixt some detail because, théy were in command
“T'he sensoré denied the enemy his traditional clpaks.of bad weather, -
jungle, Eh’d"daﬂ{nagsé;ifdetécping his movemernts as he. attempted to
. mount attacks:- K-h’e;'Sanh: ‘pperations showed. &:-great -1’»&*’3’“&@1“2:91'

the use of sensors in support of ground actien, @
Westmoreland to. ditect the use. f -sensors -1

' tactical operations throughdut Sout} Vietnam.

e _._‘."l'_éupani'_ll‘:--qﬁ{éRp'UN:pﬁ—_":1"}6"1:1 L SY&TEM _
Tn April 1968, the Dépiity Secrotary of Defense; Me:Nitze, dirccted
DCPG to support Gencral Westmoreland in his plans to use sensor
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surveillance in a wide tange .of tactical ‘applications within South
Vietnam. This was the third element of the DCPG mission, support
of the ground tactical system. o C

From en initial planning and evaluation period ‘which began in
mid-1968, this ground tectical mission has expanded dramatically.
Virtually every U.S. ground eombat ynit in South Vietnam is“now -
il?flxing sensors .to detect the enemy. Since  General Fulton and

gystem, I shall limit my explanation of- the system coneept to a

miral House will brief you on the details and “effectiveness of this

single, but frequently-encountered example of how sensors are used -

by a U.S. combat unit.. . - _ . :
Suppoese we. have a U.S. infantry unit responsible for securing a
iven area.of operation (AO). This unit emplaces sensors at known
ocations along trails leading into or near its AQ. If the sensors detect
an enemy column moving slong a trail, this information is Teceived

by a readout equipmeit operator, and he can do as I explained over B

“here; determine the size of the force, direction in which it is moving,
and the 'speed; and he passes this information on to his commander.
The commander &ppﬁes his knowledge of the location of friendly
troops and civilians, or other intelligence information, of the terrain .
and weather, of means available to attack, and of safety controls
and rules of engagement. Only after weighing all these factors does
the commander give his decision: attack by artillery fire, an ambush, -

. or whatever means is appropriate. =~ -

RO T o o _whiNi

sl vt L
et
BT Rttt oy

~ This sort of operation, and other sensor applications in the. ground
tactical system, have showl that sensor surveillance is extremely -
valuable in ground combat;'specifically sensors: : '

—have given us the ability tc. detect the enemy Te ardless of the time _
of day or regardless of the condition of the weather; :
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—haVe ena,bled us to surprise and ‘to cause mcre&sed ca,sualtles a.nd
- mraterial damage among-enemy: forces; -
: "--~have %wen ground "troops early warning of 1mpend1ng atta.cks and
.., have freed many. small units- froim routine - security. -and fecon-
B Sance missions, the're,by savmg U S and a,lhed llves A

TRAIN:NG or VIETNAMESE UNITS.

In Mamch 1969 al; the dn'ecuon of f,he Delf)uty Secretary of. Defense,

- a’plan was: developed for the employment-of equipment i ‘the ground

i '_'-'}ta.ctwa,l system b South Vietnamese Forces, as part, of the' Vie
“gation progran.. p{‘ A

‘raining.of Vietnamese. ANt began in A

: -"and is' continuing; nsing specla,l traa,mng:- tea;ms in ea.ch;dlvlsmn : nd. :

a-central sensor school. - e ‘

.- The Viétnamese (reneral Staif has it hOI‘lZed each dmsiom trot‘)

-+ dedicated’to hendling the management and. userof sensor” dsgets.
-:thn ese.response_has been .enthyisiagtic, -4 :.indlc@ted Wb

St ahey haye, assumed: ‘tesponsibilityrfor appros m 'y

f.the sensors in: the ground taetical sg;stem L T
The U.S. Command i Vietnam-has.also. prov1ded‘sensors to-,-our"’_' '
. Australian- allies. Maj: Gen. C. A. K. Fraser, Commander of the-
" Austrslian . Force, reports that his troops are ‘using.sensor h
. confidence and;, enthusmsm, and have'achieved taetmal uccess '
“a'rosult of sonsor detections of enemy activity... . : i
It is aﬁproprlate At this. juneture to: explain brief
jprowdes &rdWare tor shpport the opera,t.lon of.:eaeh'

hese systams o

SENSOB REQUIREMENTB

-You 10, doubt recall tha.t; DOPG the su phqr of hardwara for bhe:.
various surveillance systems, is ‘guthorized” c}jlrect contaet with theater -
“commanders—the -users and operators -of the systems. “From _this -
; relationship has. evolved.an arrangement whereby. the theater makes
own to %CPG ita quantlta,twe requirements for sensors,%readout -
. equipment, and other squipment which alteady in production. .. -
.+ Theater: requlrements are ysually expressed by cplendar
year,-and in-terms of the nuimbet of sensors.of each type- whit
____mmultaneously m operatlo_ at’ a glvan tlme ‘that I8 senaors i

DCPG a,na.lyzes these requlrements in order to t.ranslate them fito.
100 roprmte total. procurement; quéntity. and : to det.erml - th
requited monthly. production rate and sehedule; .. . T
Hactors which are used.in-this analysis incl de
ugoful fie} lee.m“" of each-
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‘The magnitude of DCPG’s current level of support. of the theater
may be illustrated by the fact that DCPG-has tasked the procurement.
‘of-40,780. sensors of the new,’ third-generation-type: - IS Sa
i In: addition. to-reacting to:theater’s quantitative. requirements,
- 'DCPG has'also. ‘acted ‘on its. own initiative in the past<to. develop, -
~tgst, and field new surveillance devices with capabilities not ‘available
“in gurrent production equipment; This DCPG action has often been
B sult of qualitative needs expressed officially by the theater, or
i Tesult “of Tieeds ascertained during' periodic. toordinationrisits to. -
fb%ﬁaﬂe v the:Director, DCPG, or members of his staff.

~

coesses’ achieved withint- the framework. of  the DCPG- .
surbeillande systemns have led to: the-éxploration of sehsor .
vels'of waifare. The Army; Navyjand Air Force haveall -
anizations responsible for exploiting the existing technology,
déveldping ‘new technology, équipment;-and opérational con- -
Hulfill combit-‘surveillance- and: target -acquisition ..

b ool

tigating the iise: of 'sensor-deviees to: é,ééist.,.iﬁ
ty- of ‘military bases) ‘clastified: installations;.
I"other tacihities ithportant b0 the national

¥ ,r. UBE e

_j;d_'}tn-mﬁefp,ai‘nch ERE

-

order Patrol is o‘u‘rrentglyfusing.; SeNEOTH, .éve_lfoired:und T
ieds: to. rapnitor. selected portions of: the-border -of ‘the

itdd-Btabes, The Border Patrol hasbeen able to increas
y:the apprehension and turning back of personsattemp
“United:States illégally by using sensors as & complem
' 1, it regular patrols, Operational ‘and technical
' grations is ‘expected to' h

 frh Border Patrol opsrations is oxpe
sensord aiid operational techniques. 1

ST BY FORBIGN GOVERNMENTS

8 méy{ﬁé%‘hﬁé also expressetl intorest insens

inigdony, and other NATO ¢ountriesthave' b
] b’ri'qglhg‘s: which describe pur equipniént, and:
IS ,,y‘:“‘f‘ PR : |:.',‘~, ,}, e ..::.:.;»:_--4

inging, largoly through ‘DOD
,mgzai,.r;ements.heu.s_=b.e:en;0ﬁe’of
he DOPG, program. K nds-haid
menner;so: that -developiién
an; without: delay 4o provide. nee
tipossiblestime: Clisinges:in plans and réqy
rsoessitated Fapid- changes in fundin;
biudgets: for fisoal yours 108
ut;

roken'wut: et in:teyms of
teluded itvour mission: .0




16°November 1970

'SENSOR PROGRAM

70.87¢

BUDGET DISTRIBUTION BY SYSTEMS

(Dollars in Millions) _
5 YEAR

FYe? FYes FYé69 FY70 FY 71 TOTAL
CONVENTIONAL :
BARRIER SYSTEM 15.6 16.9 2.3 .3 4.3 39.4
Q{%-?EJPORTED 137.4 182.4 1756 924 1188 706.6
GROUND TACT-  _ 12.1 1742, 811 128.8 396.2

ICAL SYSTEM

MUNITIONS * 177.0 2126 59.6 39.2 50.0 538.4

TOTAL 330.0 424.0 411.7 213.0 301.9 1680.6

*agsociated with air-supported system

Senator CannvoN. Why was there such a marked drop in 18707 -

DCPG RETURNED 3676 MILLION

General Deane. Because there had been a big buildup in 1969,
and a lot of equipment was bought and the inventory was there in 1970
so the requirement to buy was less. -

The 5-year totel would have been $2.35 billion, except that we were
able to return the $667.8 million difference to the Services for other
essential defense efforts as a result of aggressive cost reduction efforts,
increased sensor lifetimes and reliability, and management decisions,
such as decisions to curtail efforts which proved to be technically in-
feasible, too costly, or not suitable to meet the operational need.

The DCPG budget for these 5 years ¢an also be broken out by
military services as indicated on this chart.

Senator Cannon. Why did the figures after the dropoff in 1970, go
back up again in fiscal year 19717

General DEaNE. The budget, sir; is made up based upon the re-
quirements as established by MACV and sent in to us. We factor
these in various ways to add training requirements, test requirements,
et cetera. ‘ '

In 1969 we had gone a procurement for a lot of devices which carried
us through. Now we are going into the phase IIT and we are in that
procurement now, sir; n.ng so we need more devices now to get up to
this 40,000 I mentioned earlier. So a bigger buy in 1971 is planned.

Senator Cannon. What is your projection for 1972? ‘

General Duane. I believe, sir; with the war winding down and so
forth, that it is going to be considerably less than it is now, but those
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16 November 1970

SENSOR PROGRAM

70881

BUDGET DISTRIBUTION BY MILITARY SERVICE
(Dollars in Millions) .
5 YEAR

FY 67 FY 68 FY69 FY 70 FY 71 TOTAL

ARMY 165.6 222.4 160.7 52.2 99.3 700.2
NAVY 65.4 40.6 24.4 22.0 25.9 178.3
AIR FORCE 91.7 138.6 210.1 1243 161.0 725.7
DCPG HQS 7.3 22.4 16.5 14.5 156.7 76.4

TOTAL 330.0 424.0 411.7  213.0 301.9 1,680.6

budget figures have not been approved by the Secretary so I do not
know what they have been.

Senator Cannon. Have you had constraints placed upon you in the
acquisition process, for example, fiscal restraints, or have you been
unlimited insofar as the fiscal activities are concerned?

Goneral DEaNE. We have not had constraints placed on us, sir.
Thf}s1 Secretary has approved our program and we have moved ahead
with it,

Senator Canxnon. In other words, when you used only $213 million
in fiscal year 1970, that is the amount you Tequested?

General Deane. No, sir; we have requested more and part of what
we have requested beyond that was a portion of the $667 million
which I said we had released over 5 years.

Our budget, the original budget for fiscal year 1970, sir; was $413
million and $200 million was returned to the services.

Senator CannNon. All right.

COST REDUCTION EFFORT

General Deane. Another way of showing these figures, sir; is to
b}l;ea.k them out by the appropriation categories as indicated on this
ehart.

Now, as an example of how our cost reduction efforts have helped
trim our budget, this can be seen by comparing the cost and opera-
tional lifetime of one of our first-generation, hand-emplaced seismic
sensors with those of this third-gencration replacement. If we average
out the cost and field lifetime of the first-generation sensor over
several successive procurements—ivith each procurement invelving
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16 November 1970

SENSOR PROGRAM

BUDGET DISTRIBUTION BY APPROPRIATIONS CATEGORY
(Dollars in Millions)

5 YEAR
FY 67 FYG68 FY69 FY70 FY71 TOTAL

RDT&E 51.6 88.8 66.5 41.2 45.0 293.1

PROCURE -~ ' ' 7 1173.0
MENT 250.2 300.2 301.6 117.3 203

O&M 10.5 35.0 43,6 - 545 53.2 196.8

- MILCON 17.7 - - - - 17.7

" TOTAL 330.0 4240 4117 213.0 301.9 1680.6

an improvement in design—we find that the item had a unit produc-
tion cost of $1,800 and g 45-day life in the field, which means that the
sensor cost, on the average, $40 per day of operation.

In calendar year 1969, Unitegi States and other free world forees
used a total of 5,140 of these devices, for a total production cost of
$9.25 million. ' -

The third-generation teplacement, just introduced in theater in
* September of this year, costs only $921 each, and lives twice as long—

op days—thus giving a daily operating cost of only $10.25. Because
this new sensor%ives twice as long, only half as many, or 2,570, would
have been required to meet the same surveillance needs, at a total
production cost of only $2.37 million. ‘ :

To wrap up my discussion of funds, I would like to mention
that DCPG’s budget and operations have been reported to various
committees and subcommittees of Congress on 11 previous occasions
since the establishment of DCPG in 1966.

Since the sensor-aided combat surveillance systems which make
up DCP@’s mission have reached a full operational capability, it
is approprinte that full responsibility for them now pass from D PG
to the services. ' _

TRANSFER OF AUTHORITY °

The Secretary of Defense requested, in December 1969, that
DCPG begin initial planning for transfer of those systems. As a
result of this preliminery planning, the Deputy Secretary of Defense
directed, on September 26, 1970, that fuﬂ responsibility for opera-
tional systems Le transferred to the services no later than June 30,
1971. To this end, we have been working closely with the Army
and the Air Force to arrive at & mutually agreeable plan and target
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to our tactical and strategic advantage will be limited .only by our

. resourcefulness, imagination, and willingness to take rea.sonable risks
where the potent.la.l payback in combat is:high. _

Sir, t;hat concludes my: repared statement.

' i ?ﬂ il very.much, G‘tenemlr

( h’a By uesi;ior!s? :
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TRAINING

Sena.tor OANNON Wha.t did your orgamzatlon do msofar as tra.mmg _ .

the men’in the field in the use of this: egulpment gt
‘General DEANE; We have in the-field a technical’ lisison’ \‘:eam, gir,
L Whmh oesaround and teaghes the. peopleay b
" duced, how it 18. operated what it wﬂl do,_‘
"these devwes ‘ot cetera. . - '
" The servives. are also: setting u :
. I'bulieve General Fulton willdescribe the Army’s training. People. - .
' -*"'ha,ve bee trfmne for the Air Force down st Eglin- Air Force Base,
o s .combination, of our people training them’ and in Somie

_ ot
an! the mtuntenance end. of it

: days wid that 1t.moved up’ to 90 d'ar b
10 veelaim some of this: equlp et ‘and
st complete %r wrif 7
i8] osmb le;: sn‘

_ h /

Wrong wwh them,

ﬁble selsmlc ‘intrusior
'fl‘-hs,t 1s-the haapes .‘

it het 1870
into the. .Jun”gle
-fPa_ tn_

he ‘equipment; is-intro-: - )
] them, how to” read out.il .

traam’ng w1th1n theu- school 8 stem L

ave had contractor, personnel’who helped. design and *
ipment, go with ys £ help in the ﬁrammg, par{ncularly D
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NOT TOO HELPFUL IN DENSELY POPULATED AREAB . .

| Senator_.C" o, What h&ppens when you get into the more,
o dense],y populated areas?; FO ‘

" be rtlcﬂlarly_ 'f’helpful to yoit. ‘
tall that: ta,nks a8 -opposed. to. passenger cars wera-
wn, but:in. termg of peop e you would. not
ere cfriendly’ people, ‘merchants, or:soldiers.
‘,1sh h étenstlc. sounds, the amplitudes and
ds;; whether it is. o tank oftheavy: truck.or a
ind of: assistance: But I think

y}ou VlSlted Vletnum recently to go
‘how'effectively ‘this. eqmpment is being used ? '
- '--I_was there i };l(f)ctober a.nd talked w1th .

- ly A6morrow ade an extenswe
: -&urvey “of Vietnsr ked with; as-T-recall, something
hindred ‘cor \_.:prapai*ed to gwe you

h1nk He.
gv 5" When I was there they‘ :

hem. They have some  specific. problems.’

hose, I visited one unit that.had a specific -

experimental-devices . '
\solve their: problem

his. -res\ulted m expa.ndln\: bhe “troof:
8O is bhis slmply an. a.dde

O thie eqlupment‘? _' :
" .of the equipmen
Is this ‘a,sﬂy \Vlthln thelr cap; a.b111ty‘?
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General DEANE. Yes, sir, . DT . :

As a matter of fact, we have been very happily surprised at how well
~_they: have learned to:use this device or tﬁééa'fdain_ce d how:en-

“ thusiastic about the devices they are.” . sl

- T think the fact that th : im%1 ‘they have had: the)

OB e ‘\ o, o+ ‘ t S e ‘b L

T
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just beating’ through ‘the jungles looking and this, I'think, has given

us & capability. now to Teact to better intelligence as to' where the
enemy. is, It-is,a real type of intelligence which would indicate: when
people.ate jn the area they-are really th
An

ére. You get ageptxeports that
6 i, 8X

Ve

22

cellent. adjunet to ghe__‘gth_e_r_

idein order 46 do.
Jifferont angles

Were. i,
pherd wes |

; : A 'i T “_..favi ” i, I: Sy o
dyoq’r Judgimé_;n_'ﬁ, ‘are we procuring the numbers
soed, now for Vietnara or are you limited in ‘dny

funding? .
W havé ibeen

ot - should
fits'inbo their

N N .ed.

hey
ctivations

3o



-activations the

-Smeommg reunds in

- 10 of theém. would Haye been killed. . -

. ‘and 25 percent to.dest)
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they fired, and subsequently - the mining incidents - stopéJed They
subsequently captured prisoners who had: been invelved in those
mining instances who said when they were fired on every time they: -
- went there they decided not to.do that anymore; so-they stepped it.
.. Now, liow many vehicles would have ‘been-lost. to ‘those mines is =
~anybody’s conjecture:; But, you know, if you lost one’ “armored ‘per- -
‘sonnel carrier; there is $30 000 down the drain, to say not.hmg .of the
lives of the men who mi ht be lost; &nd I have no. way nor would T
. pretend to put a dollar valie on a man’s life. : :
. B0 what you huve saved, I 'do not know. Thls same ‘Youtig: captain.
told ma' that. they had. béen: habituslly rocketed -and mortared. from
. .certain greas. They Eut sensors in those areas. Every time’there were -
gy fired into those areas. He hiad evidence on:oné oecagion
‘that they had’beeh prepared to mortar the cafmp because they located
& mortar baseplate which : app&rently had been dropped 111 Eylvne haste _
3*-t0 get ou eﬁt e artillery-five, : ‘
i herloccasm’ns there Were 1ndlca.t10ns where there _
" put” thesmortar in position.- "There Were no -
What those rotinds would: ha\ﬁa done-had -

© they. cotrie-in. again ig a ygody g cenjecﬁure but if they:h :
, "lnslde‘()f ‘a tent where' there were. 10 frien, 11v1ng, three orf ur or maybe ‘
- How do you measure these thin &z;s egeinst the ‘cost of t.he sensor?
]I don’t: know, but L am convmce t.hat. they h:wc sa,ved Amencan o
dives.. o : e
Senator CANNON Senator Goldwater

LARGE U.B. FORCE NEEDED '1‘0 FLND ENEMY :

Senator Goz.nwunn Senetor Cannon esked you about ‘the use of '
thele ‘sehsor devices for etiemy troop detection; S o
“Tbelieve: General Westmoreland in a'gpeech. late las pring referredj_ N
" to the: value of these devices in detection. I may be wrong in my =
-mterpretafnon ‘of his rernarks, but it seemed to me-he ussd the figure: -
‘of ‘somhathing around’ groent ‘'of our force.being needed '
‘Would that be.s fair guess?
iot:hear the figutes; sir,’and I n_
they Bre, placed ‘bu

r-.:DEANn

Gen

eple Hre eut beatlng bh ughs he
- t. msyhe -only -1 of ~those. ey



- say yes. I talked to one division commander in Vietnam who told me
that prior to the use of sensors he felt that a battalion could cover
maybe 200 square miles of area.and keep it under .pretty good sur-
veillance. But. after recewmg eensors he ' felt that ‘area could be

R _doubled

Then he presumably could use one batt&hon where he had bo use-
‘two before. :
There are numerous 1nstances that we have reporl;s on from Vletnem
-where 88 many as three companies had beén relieved from security
- duties and are now out in-the field doing something else. .
If you want to do’ semethmg else in the field, well, you could Just

' i ehmlnate those three companies or some portlon thereof

“What the sensors have done with -the people over there has actually -

. incrensed the effoctiveness becauss the people that have been saved

o ahead

-.are now used elsewhere; mord areas covered by the same unit.

Sena,tor GOLDWATER In othar words, you:do not have: to usé.a
- battalion: force  to eeerch ‘put”the enemy. You can ‘more. or less ‘sit

*back, if you want. to use that - term, anc rely on ‘your sensors to: tell
. .you where ‘the enemny. activity is, and thern use‘'a much smeller force -
. than would. be needed before to attack the enemy poeltlens ‘ig tha.t
ﬂ_-.~correct‘? :
-t '(eneral DEANE If you have: your gensors in- the nght place, gir, -
© 80 ‘that you “do detect the enemy in fact, but if you have misjud geci
" where he ;nugl‘[tsrbe-ﬂan_d put the sensors in the wrong place; of course,
. they'do not~h91 -you, and 80 you proba.bly would Want some petrollmg
<going onin addition: -

“+  'Thé:¥ensor information.-is combined w1th other mtelhgence infor-
¢-mation, agents, infrared, photography; radars and so forth and so it
- is not jusf-a matter of the sensor-in ormetmn it ‘is- all .source of in-
telligence. But I'do feel that -while you mi 1(_%ht. not just sit back, you
_Erobably Would employ your’ forces more @ ectwely beda.use you now
" have better mtelhgence ' .

SENBORS IMP.RTANT '1‘0 OUR SECURITY LT

Senator GOLDWATER Well in, my opmlon, and this is:: loelr.mg
: not 48 to ‘what: we- ha,we doene or are doing toda ‘but, I am
~ ' thinking of :the day- when we have air-patrolled - survellfence uging -
seneors workmg in_conjunction: with ground computers suchas you

: kom. Pa:hom sand also ing-the Navy’s'airborne detection

20 m: pretty good argument for’ smaller '
be more effeetlve forces

‘T persorially iink _:': rem' hag probably”'? one - mere for our -
.deieﬁses th 3 e thing that ha.s heppene_
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« (teneral DEANE No, sir; it would not tell you what type it was,
but just tells you that the man has. metal on him and presuma.bly it is
& weapon.

Senator GOLDWATEE Would - it ha,ve t.o be blgger than . belt
buckle? .

(%;enenal‘DEANm <Y es, sir;, unless the’ belt, buckle were very close

'to it .. _ =
Senator GOLDWATER,: I 566
. One: obher questlon R

i

e ' sﬁNsons NO'I‘ HARMFUL S
(;)n tho ﬂ@or of the Ssnate durmgb the tl;ne W had 8 d;scussmn a,bout' '
; these SeNSOTS, the claim.was.made
. expenditures in this area that these sensgrs, are. very harmful, inthat .
" they, could; blow up and i injure: 1nn0(i}q1:1t & Is°that true? '
fj

energl DEANE. :No, sir, These }33 d%’;nqtfhave any: explgslves'. ,

in them. I meéntioned,self-destruction; there is just » littlp squib-that

- punches ‘thirough’ the: orystal a.nd desblzoys it It does not exp,lode You

ean hold jf in your hand... o
. Now, when thesé sensors. are actlva,ted the comma.nder has tq make_'*‘
a decision as to. what action e is going to take. He does that with gny -
kind of intelligence, and ﬁhen, he. delivers weapons,. munitmns {0 the
enemy, g he takes that:decision and that is ‘what, of course, hurts -
: peopla, hould. he make & bad decision, whether it 1s from: this intelli~ .~
- gence or any other intelligence, frlencily people: might. be, urt But..
these devices in themselves.cannot hurt a,nyone unless you '::petl it
on yoyr head, of courge, it. would,. . . SRPTA
enafor GoLpwaTER. Thank you, . Mr; Gha.lrmfm o '
Sena,tpr QA.NNON .On the magnetometer there,. are not the mrlmes L
now using: the same tl};pe of . device; where they, suggest that if You -
have keys ih your poc

y, the, pegpla who-epposed military <

ot that you take them: ot and put themin'a -

little plastic bag and pass it-around the device s0 it does ot trip 1t

They. can be quite sengitive to. small pieces of metal, 1sn t that correct,?_
General DEANB.: Yes, sit; that is correct.” = - _ e
4 Youreould design them for anykind, of sen31t1v1ty you desired and,,j--‘f;;
- “of eourse; the magnetometers that/you pass thie h. an qi,
Phsg ,'ghtf1 thmugh two !of them :
- bo themy
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strongly and firmly in favor of the information being classified and
~ kept classified so'long as:it'is ‘necessary. Buit whien it is'not hecessary, -

it-certainiy-should be released. The;gilrden is on you ‘gentlemen 1
~the military to- hdve an active program to do that. We cannot. The .

- legislative: branch has to cafry’the butdens of appropriations and
authorizations and ‘we cinnot' be the ones. to_determiné when dome- -
thing should be-deblassified. T-thirk’ you geéntlemeh must know. what
we are.up against on this matter. The press is insistent, and rightly
80; that matters be declagsified’ whefi the “can be. R

- T'beliéve in that;but’'L am net, & finatic onit, -~ -~
The old hackneyed expression is thie public’is entitled to know
‘everything, I don’t follow that at all. Under that condition, your
. men in battle ‘could bo exposed 'to & great degrée. The mian with the
rifle :is -entitled to be protected, .and I think that is the greatest

“eondition, . T FE C w L e

.. I do belieye classification has been abysed gome. in the past. This

is an important matter and' I wantéd to eéxpress my views on it, | o
.+ Genersl' Deane, you Have miade & very fine statement herg, and it
- wilk be very "helpful for, the Tecord and for the infornmiation of ‘all
~You said’ DCPG s "transferring a ‘good ‘part of this over to the
- Navy, the Army #hd the Air Force, Wjﬁ they set up a special program
~.of theit"own and how will it ‘work? = =7 " .0 St
.+ General- DEANE. The. Services will accept these devices or systems
* into their inventory in the same manner they do, I think, any other -

R

piece of equipment, an artillery piece or » tank.

- “Senator SrENNIS. Yes. R
. QGeneral Deayr, They will provide schooling for people’ who will
operate it they will provide the logistics support for it, storage
handle. - that just like -they avill”handle. any other pides of their

oequipmient, Y UL T o o T e
.~ Sengtor Srennis, Yes. e
“Greneral DEANE. They hiave;

eral DEAl ‘48 you know, in tHeir sérvices, many
sengors for which we havé'no responsibility and 1t is-o P& 't.of the

K ‘.-who'le_-‘-bﬁsirigss,of;:(:'oll‘ectiﬁg‘_"infgrma;gaiqn_.;'.;-;,.;:._ RN A DV
- Senator. rENN1s, So thers is hothing different or special about that?
. Genetal DuanmNot that I"seo, sit, ST

4, SendtoriSrenyis. They will sot ;111‘1_1;.;61#&;: own i;miﬁigg-’ schools; ‘i
T e T

axa. They will ineorpornte courses in exisping $choals,

i T g

88 & matter of fact: ©.
Jlgin that. at.somd length, but they

[ officer going to Vietnam to receive

Vides'_ s A ER i

o dé

sghool system, servics sbhools,

_SEPARATE SCHOOLS

Y geparate schicol?.
laced on the tégoh-
“hey. will just aye

‘ he*‘sxaiﬁi@
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Senntor STENNIS Where does the Army tra.n) itsmen?

‘General DEaNE. The Army trains the people throughout its srhool
system. The gperators of the equipment are trained at Fort. Huachuca,
but. there' is some training in all sghools.-on the concepts. of employ-
ment, the company commander, battalion commendet; and so forth.

Senator SteNNs. Does the Navy have a specisl school for tra,mmg .
their men? Why couldn’t they send. them to the Army school at Fort

o .Hua,chuea.?

" the ssind'in the desert.

" gence, and his commanden

“General; Diang, The Nevy a,pphca,tlon of sensors is a dlﬂ'erent
--‘_.e.pphee,tlon Tt is in the riverire warfare. which we- do not teltch in
- our schools in the Army and certamly not in. the Alr Force -

JUNGLE WARFARE VERBUB OTHER TYPES OF WARFARE

Seniator’ STENNIe My primery questlon is: Are the mstrumente you
-have ‘here primarily for jungle warfare? :
" 'Gerieral DEANE: These as”designed are; yee sir. ‘But’ 1f you use:
~'thig in tle desert, which you could, of course, the camouflage would .
- “not -be very. good You would have to work qut somé different type”
. of antenna than these little jungle trees we hdve on top of them. *
" These devices which we bury, you could bury. i m the jungle or in -

Senator Stennis. Could you use 'these sensors 1n & European .
battleﬁeld very effectwely? 2 '

General DEANE. Yes, sir. '

Senator STENNIS, The instruments you have here'? '

General DEaNE. You could ‘use these sensors, but m some pla.ces:
you m ight have dlfﬁculty :
. cnow ‘that in' some. parts of the world like in England, for -
' example there are great chalk deposits, very small’ dlstance%)elow the
surface, of the’ ground very little overburden, you:don't get very. good_

¢ selsmic refi¢tion in that ind of soil so then you would ‘use some

other kind-of sensor. : _
The othier, limitation is these are des1gned for operation in & tropical -
" climate and, therefore, the battety is desi ned for tropieal climates;

We: ate workmg on. batteries now which will give you the output that . o

' you need for operation in-cold climates. : o
% SBenator Srexnis. However, are: they not pnmnrlly for 3ung1e or -
-guenlla warfare? . = - i
- General Doang. T think thet thle s a part“of
; a,c% uisition system which « can b
- or*example, I was-talking
_in_the "Air Force, in the Aj

d'in almost any lével of warfare. -~
nebody just recently who served

_____ Knovw more than anythmg how .-~
“much " dircraft’ fuel was floy _ h the Brenner Pass, or 'bem

: brought through in trucks and he ea,1d it ‘was very dlfﬁcult to’ de— o
terming that. e

~ Now_ with sénsors_he could have gotten some estimate of ‘that

dotnbat target L

i World 'War' IT in intelli-- .

beoause be would-‘have known how many- trueks had gone through i i

Senetor STENNIS Y,




© 7 v General Deang.. Some

NOT STOCKPILING SENSORS )

What I am really interested in is the need to stockpile sensor
devices. My idea for saving money is to save it before it is spent.
You cannot save money after it is spent. I hope one of the areas to be
covered, Mr. Chairman, is the need and extent of stockpiling, for this -

-type of equipment. : B
- It. was " my  understanding that the sensors were primarily for
jungle warfare. Of course, it 1s possible, a8 you say, to use it in.other
. areas. I do hope you will cover the question about the.extent of
.stockpiling, assuming the war continues-to wind down:: C
:That is all I have. D LT AP E R

- I am very much pleased with this-hearing, gentlemen. _
© - Senator GoLdpwaTeR. To follow up on ge'nfator Stennis’ question,
. I assume that research and development is constantly going on in,
- thisfield. - ' B T T v s

~'QGeneral Deane:. That is correct, sir. .~~~ . .- .
‘ Senator GoLpwaTER. S0 actually & stockpile would not be :too -
: (ge'%ira.ble over and above what your nermal day-to-day needs would =
e O ‘ S S

General DEANE. No, sir.. SELINRE R
.My organization is focuséd: primarily on Southeast Asia.and we
are buying against the réquirements for operational equipments there, - .
- ot to equip the Services for worldwide deployment. As we turn the
operational systems over. or-as. through' the years. as better pieces of -
e%ui'pment become available; the Services themselves will'determine -

'“;1 at is necessary té have in their inventory, we won’t be invelved in
“Benator CANNON. . Going. back :to Senator Stennis’ question concern-
ing stockpiling, General, are you buying any additional sensors other

than these:for the-current year's projected usagé?. - L e

' MACV'_re%ui_re- :

.~ General DEANE. We are buying just to meet the
. ments-of sefisors that will be placed in-the ground there; plus what is
" needed for'trainitig people here in the United States; also included ate. -
additional items needed: for- testing, which. are minor- quantities, of -

COUTSE. ~ . . o o T T e o _
.. Senator CANNoN. You say you are buying MACV’s requirement.
Are you buying for:an-estimated fiscal 1971 requirement or fiscal 1972 -
=-re%111‘eme"nt or fiscal 1973 requirement or all three? .- <0 .. . o
. General DEanE. “We are buying right now f(l)j’r:'tah current fiseal year. -

' al-year 1972 at this'time,

R ’I-‘-hey;&_ne-fworkintg- on. reguirements f
. and are the basis of the budgst which

7 Senator CANNON: So youra) '

at the present time?: -

epared;

¢ beyond July 1, }_9:71,_._: .

, o- things we are 'I)uyln%1 ngw will ‘be
- delivered beyond then, sir; bgeausé of the rate at:which
“produced but, we. will noﬁ],;fia.ny to-dulillipa'te dhat. e
* We are taking into considerdtion:what is in the i'qventﬂrg and what

is ‘expected-to be in the inventory when you start a new buy so that

. caii'be part of the requitement. ., .

ook Senator Simnnis: My Chairmian, )

. matily because:I-noticed an almost 50-psrcer claase
" .year 1970.. That has been paitly ‘explained. =~ ™.

R General 'DEMS-I,E; Yes, Bir-_ L.

EE I

ERRERT /T 0 PENE ST
. . A . N N -

they can'be
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Senator STENN1s. I thought if you were stockpiling this equlpment
that we had better explore that su ]ect fully. However your testimony
is that this is not being done. -

General DEaNE. No, sir; we are not buymg for that purpose s1r

- Senator STENNIs. Thank: you. _
Senator Cannon. Counsel has a few quest1ons Shees T
Generel DEANE Yes sir. S

wol o'rHER TYPES OF EQUIPMENT Lt

Mr GILLEA,s General as1de from sensors, what types of equlpment
do you feel should be the subject of examination when the term-
electronic or -automated ba,ttleﬁelld is used? .

‘General Drane. You mean examination by the comm1ttee? e
. -Mr. GiuLEas. Yes; by, the committee or anyone else who is inter-
ested in making a fair and e.ccure.te assessment of what thls term
means and implies, :

General DEang. I think that you are gomg to have 8 presentation

E General Fulton which. I believe will cover what the Army calls
IBEX, a total surveillance target acquisition capability and the
ab111ty to take that information and process:it and:put it in a form
which the commander can understand and be able to -act on so he
is ngt inundated with a lot of superfluous information. -

This .includes radar and all kinds of equipment; and 1 thmk, you
ought' to look at that total system 1f you are going to look at. the
sutomated battlefield. . -

"Mr: GrLLEAs. What Iwanted to determlne was whether the Defense
Communications Planning Group has authority and responsibility
over other equlpments besldes $ensors. and the munltlons you men- '
tioned sarlier. .

Do you purche.se radsrs, IR, and other detectlon devmes bes1des
sensors? ‘

General DEAN‘E. We have: worked on some of these thmgs but not
all of them. E

For example, we heve modified a radar that the Army had for a
totally different purpose end have deployed 1t to' V1etnam for survell-

- lance purposes. - -

‘We have used other rade.rs of the Army like the PPS—5 for SOme
of our needs, Everything that.we'have been involved in has not been
. something we personally have designed. neeessarily ‘bacause if some-
.body has something good: that will fulfill -our mission, we will use it.
We have had some: 1nfra.red devices. but not in the sensei the.t the ;
Army has foriaireraft, - SRR

Wy have had small ones to be used .on the ground We heve worked
with some low light-level TV; for example; but done very llttle work
there.:Does that glve you an 1des.? L

'roo MANY TYPESr

Mr. GILLEAs. Yes, that is- ﬁne L
. Coming: back . to, the; major. sensois  yo rought, w.
morning .and" rego p zing.there. ate. severaJ heit: _
- research a.nd deve opment, (I woul like.. ibo .._.eve your commen on,
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whether ou feel there exists or-will exist. in the future any unneces-
sar IY ation with respect to: 8ensors;

Kre there too many different types, in your expert ]udgment?

General DeaNE. In my opinion, there are too. meny types, and T
think that most people feel that wa

You have three sensors-here; the MINISID the MICROSID a.nd,‘
the DSID. T think at least one of those in the future should go. The
DSID is a low-cost item but not recoverable. The MICROSID has the
advantage of being small but you cannot tie another device to it and
use its transmitter 4o transmit the- lnforma.tlon picked up by the
other device. Both haveless flexibility.

The MICROSID is. recoverable The DSID is not Thet is one way
we got it'so low in price.

“We are looking at which ones should be retemed in the 1nvent0ry
if the Arm deeldee to equip itself for uses other than in:Southeast
Asia. The ty is also looking at-this"and trying to see what P[;layer-
it has to have for its team and they are doing 1t now: through o;ect
MASSTER.

Mr. G‘ILLEAS What would be the primary reason, in your opinion,
sir, as'to how we may have acquired too many d1fferent typee? How
would this have come about? :

General DEANE There -has. been an effort by DCPG due to the
nature of its mission or rapid reaetion. missien, to approueh each
goal from several different Eomts of view, If you fail in one area, you
might be successful in another, and then you have a.ccomphehed your
ob ective.

he MICROSID is'a hﬁhtwelght devme whiich 4 man can ca.rry inan .
ammunition pouch and that has an advantage..If you are going to be
hiking through the jungle for a long wa; carrying this thing, a soldier

“can_carry it without too much discomfort but it does not have the
flexibility and does not give you the capability that the MINISID-
does, so the MINISID has purposes which gre valid. -

- The DSID came o little later and we Hope that it is going to. work o

well. If it does, it is a. low cost; 1tem and Inaybe could =rep1a.ce the
MICROSID:: g i

But they have been developed on -4, 'ﬂerent tlme eeule trymg to
1mprove trylng to get the coets dewn hart is wha.t hhs hmppened

© . ARB SENSORB COSE‘-EFFECTIVE" i

Mr. GwILLEAe Whet Would be the best wey, in your oplmon, 1f -
someone is, examining: the sensor program. and said, “General, is this

" program ‘cost-effective’” How:would . you go asbout. makmg AN AS8ess-

‘ment &h whether. the program: has been. cost-effective? |

To-me the. mostdmpressive. stetement tha.t you made, among ma.ny_
others, of counge, is the fact, thp,t it hes, in your ]udgment as a. comba.t
eemma,nder, eevedS lives..

To me:that makes;it cost~eﬁect1Ve Weuld thet be your aeeeesme t?
Wha.t other factors are available- to; reepond to the' queetlen, 1& t is
'system cost—eﬂ'ectwe? o ) S :

General Deane. 1 think my commgnt‘ uid ans
sub]eetwe comment. and truly a feehng! ol
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I am not a system’s analyst and ether people generally. figure out
whether a system is cost-effective or not. I do not know how you put
the human into this equation. . - - - ..~ . '

" Now, I wanted sensors when I was a-commander in Vietham before
I even knew sensors existed. I was given a mission one-time to go inte

& specific area and I went and made a reconnaissance but-the weather

- was so bad and mouiitains so high I had a very bad time getting in.

—

Once I got-in there, I did not know whethier T would: get out because
of the weather, and I felt if I had to ceme into this area with my
soldiers in helicopters, I ‘was liable to-lose & lot in crashes in the
beginning. If we did get in there and the weather closed‘in and we ran .
out of ammunition, I: may .not have been able td supply them. If
people got wounded, I do not know how I might get them out. So I -
went back immediately after this reconnsaissance and said to my
intelligence officer: S S A : '
“There must be some one who has figured out ways to determine whether there

are people who are in'some place at any time without- being there yourself. You go
out an ﬁnd these things. : :

He went over Vietnam'and talked to c¢verybody and said there
weren’t such things. I said- I did not believe that something had not
been developed that I could put on the ground with a small patrol
that would tell me whether I could get in there or not. They did not

~ have them in those days, they had them later.

I sure would have liked to have had them.
‘Mr. GiLLgEas. When was this; sir?
" General DEANE, When was thig time? -~ -
Mr. GiLLEAS. Yes., L S
General DEane. This was in 1967 while thesé things were being

developed and, of course, I did not know about them.
' FUTURE NEED FOR DCPG

Mr. GiLLEas. You mentioned your organization would be trans-
ferring some of its responsibilities over to the individual services? -

What will be the need for DCPG to exist after you make this
transfer of function? = - ' ' -

- General Deane. T would like to an;sw.er that in & very general way

and then go into more detail in an execntive session. We have developed

_some expertise in the field of sensors, and we have a team of people '

who are good ‘at it. They could either continue ‘the supervision or

~direction of people who do ‘the actual research or they could design ..

systems. They could supervise the activities of the serviees to eliminate

uplication- so that a device® which will serve one¢ purpose for one

~ service will also serve another purpose for another service, and this I

sée as a real problem because any placeyou operate in the future it
&p%ea.rs that the services are going to be intermingled. There are going
to be.airbases near logistics bases, so if you-use sensors for security for
one you might as well use sensors for the same security at-another.

- 8o there should -be commonality and compatibility “between these

Wgé could do that sort of thing. - -~ = 7 R
“We could expand the techriology for use in' the future in differépt =
areas of the world. ~ -~ . B LA



We also have o philosphy, you might say; in this organlzamon in
that it has been geared always to react rapidly to requirements,

We have not %md the constraints of layers- of review, that I ha.ve
mentioned. earlier, that the gervices have.” .

I feel, my personal opinion is, that if the services did not ha.ve to
justify every-stop they make, they ‘¢ould move just as rapidly as
- DCPG has, but in évery area they have to ]ustlfy everythmg they do_

to a lot of people;, and that slows you down.
There is just n6 two ways about:it. ' '
- Mr.: GILLEAS. . You .don’t think’ the maze’ of coordmatlon and
processing by the services will be ehmmated in’ the foreseeable future?
. General DeanE. I doubt 1t sir. '

ABILITY TO SURVIVE FRIENDLY FIRE

~Mr. GiLLEas. General, what is the capab:hty of these sensors. £
survive friendly fire?: Onee the sensors detect enem movement -and:
you bring artillery fire to bear on them, what are their chances a.nd
capability to survive artillery fire?- :

General DEanE. I would say the proba.blhty is fairly hi h because - .
they are not likely to be hit’ gy fragments. In the first p%ace, these

over here are:buried. For the most part these are buried and you .

won’t be dropping bombs on them. So unless you get a hit in the near
vicinity of the item, the probability is that it will survive.

Mr. Gizreas., Can you state in oper session how close a.rtlllery ﬁre
can come ‘without dest.roymg the sensor? ’

‘General DEAKE. 1I'do not think I cou]d state’ it in either open or
closed session. .

I am not quite sure what kind of G forces the a.rt.lllery fire would
cause and what G forces the electronic devices would survive. The
electronics of these are designed to survive the G forces of a drop
from an aircraft so they would have better chance of surviving.

ABILITY TO DISCRIMINATE o

Mr GILLEAS There is & lot of mterest in the a.b]ht.y of SONSOrS to'_'-'--

diseriminate between enemy forces and friendly civilians who atfe out
in remote areas. 1. wonder. if you would comment oh the role of the. -
military commander and his judgment, and whether he-does or does

not briug firepewer 'to bear. The- quéstlon is,. how do_we’ _prevent R

sensors from killing intiocent people versus enemy troops? .
“General Deane. You say ‘the sensors won’t. tell you. And the’

 gensors might give you an indication if over an acoustic-senigor you . '

- heard -voices and determingd. from ‘the -conversation thst. they were .
-enemy, that is the onl'y wiy I-would know you would: be- able to tell,..
Now, when you get into that kind of a problem, youhave-to bring-. -

‘to bear.your: know%edga of ‘where your friendly forces. are, where. it s
likely: fr1endly people are-civilians and use your best: judgment.

I think the éomm&nders ‘that: I have knoWn 1f tﬂley had doubts.;;_-‘ e

“they would not.fire.
enator (ROLDWATER. Could you tell by a formatlon eount?

. General Duang, 1 think that would-be an indication, sir," but you
'know yot could hayein Vietnam, for expmple, a group of woodcutters
‘commg back down’ the: trail that: mlght Iook lJ.ke B squa.d to them, you' C

could make amlstake,I ‘hmk. R




34

. KNOWLEDGE OF ENEMY

Senator GoLowarer. When I was in Vietnam last year, I asked this
question and they could not give an answer at that time because they
really did not know, Is there any.indication the enemy has discovered
these things and have sent them to other countries, say, China or. the
Soviet Union to work out some kind of bugging device for them? - -

. General Deane. There have been indicafions that.they: have been
discovered. In fact, on one tape that we have, you can hear the excited
Eec‘)ple. 1t is-an acoustic. device, and it picks up their voiges, and you

ear them excited -about discovering this:thing and jabbering gbout 1t
and then you hear them chopping the-tree down that it.is in. Then the
final part of that tape is sort of a scream by these people like the tree
hit them. e o S
- Senator GoLpwarER. I heard that tape. ' :

General DEANE, You heard that tape. So I am confident that they
haye been discovered: I do not think there is any question about that.

Now whether or not they have been shipped to other countries, I do .

not have any intelligenoe that would indicate it one way or the other.
- Senator, GorpwaTER, The indication of ‘that, I think, would rest
on any evidence that.they have discovered the frequericy and are able
to-lilam that frequency. . = - - : i SRR
-Have you had any of that?,. - .
General DEANE. No, sir; we have net had it.
Senator GOLDWATER. .Afl.‘r‘_ig'ht. That is-all.

USE BY VIETNAMESE ARMED FORCES

: .M'r._ GILLEAS, Geriefa_l_,_ do you feel thef_'senqoré- We. g.fé 'p_rp_w'diﬂg-
the Vietnamese forces are an important part_of the Vietnamization
program? R U i o o )
. General DeaNE. It would be a very difficylt. thing;for me. to sa;
because I do not know what the total Vietnamization program is.
do not know what it is, I think the sensprs permit you to use more

effectively the troops and resources you have. They are going to be
limited on the number of troops.they have, and.if'they are going to
have-to spread them all around in:little security detachments, it is net
- going to be & very.effective way touse them. - PR
If sensors. will oo¥er part of the area it will increase their effective~
. ness, 8o I think it is an impertant part.. But how'I can judge this-in
comparison with other, things,-I do not knew:because:I do not know
the other things. R O Dy ' D

- It appears that: tﬁéy ,fadz “ﬁ_‘hdﬁ'? it ds B?e‘at}a.usfe: thejr'-lié,ve.dfecljid‘é}'biagt;." o

gp,_op]e,‘ -they ‘have -authorized: & certain number of peopls in‘egch
ivision. to be assigned to the divigion for this purpose: B Do

A .

- .- Qur people: who are workingswith the.Viétnamege 11:15Vietna}miia,'£ibﬁ el

are ‘tending to.include this sort of equipment.in the: Vietnamization.:,:
- Mr.. Giupeas. You stated earlier. the; Vietnamese .compiaig T
were - gnthusiagtic *about -the sensors they were receiving, is tha
correct? . . . S O T
General DBang; That is corpget, - "3

A1
A1t
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i VALUABLE FOR PERIMETER S8ECURITY -

Mr. GiLLEas. Recognizing the major U.S. units that we are with-
drawing, and have already withdrawn, plus the fact we will leave a
considerable nuniber of supply and logistic personnel operating out of
fixed installations, what -would be the major role, if any, of sensors as -
far as protecting.the perimeter security of these installations? - -

General DEanE. 1 think they play an important role and the people
over there agreé withi me on this, ™ - L e L

I discussed this subject with them. They at the present time have a
certain amount of security for the logistics installations from the com-
bat units that are in the vicinity. V\?h_en they do not have that; they
have to take a man who is a radar repairman: or radio; repairman -or
something who is fairly high trained soldier and he has to stay at night
on a sentry- post or gu_a,rﬁ post. This ‘means the next 'da,yie has to
have some time off to sleep so you are using a well-trained man for.a
relatively unskilled job, not very efficient use... .~ coo

If you can put sensors in a position to give you an early warning of
an attack on a logistics installation, you could have a group of these
people all sleeping in an.alert tent, you might call it; with their .
weapons, with everybody ready to go. Somebody pushes the button
and says they are coming in this séc¢tor and:eéverybody gets out.of bed
and runs out and rallies to the flag. But I thitik-this is a great use and 1
think they agree with me.over there. = = -~ 7 .. .~
.~ We had, an;instance in..one divigien that.xas. not a logistic instal-
lation, but was a base in which a:division had some troops and some
helicopters, and sappers came in one night. They destroyed seven
UH-1 helicoptérs, B"s or (s, H’s; T am not sure, but they run about
aiiquarter of a million ‘dollars: apigce. So there-is nearly $2 million
~worth of damage; dnd theydamaged an-additional 10. T
 Immediately the commander put sensors .out, whon our sensors
becamo available to him. Thoso sensors: activated and they caught -
five ‘thore sappers sormo: nights later tryifg to dome in. Again it+s o
matter of conjecture whether they would havo gotten in and: destroyed .
another seven kielicopters, I do not know, but :that shows you that
you can be alerted to an attack, I' think, and so on logistics installation

U can bo & very valuable adjurct :t{O""ti]'Q-sdeuTiﬁy" o
- prF*e%‘Egﬁ'fﬂ-RI~EFﬁD_ R

- Mr. Gitneas., Thank:you, .sir. - ¢ =« .
I wonder-if you: \\*buldy' supply for the record those.instances when

DCPG briefed tho Congréss relative torthis program.and pointing
out those itimes when'you presefited regucsts for funds, either in the -
. authorization or in-the appropriation process, so eur record. willbe .-
olear a8 to, when-you did appear before the Congress to request. funds -
' apg}ro’ya’l for authorization or-appropriation. - . pore

- Qeneral DEang: T will, yes., "~ ‘
(Fhe Department of Defense’s
information:) - . o v

ibsequontly furnishied tho following -

H

: [N
L .
LY R Trie A
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" BRIEFINGS BEFORE CONGRESS ON THE DEFENSE-COMMUNICATIONS PLANNING GROUP PROGRAM

Commitlee : Date Briefer

'Ho(uRse and Ssnagt; Armed Services and Appronnaﬂons Cnmmitlaes Nov. B,1866 OSD Comptralier.

eprogramin .

combrnad meeting of Sencte.Armed Services and Senate Appro- lan. 23,1967 Sacrutary of Dafense.

priations Committes.
Senate Armed Services Gommittee (Chairman Russell)..__.._..._. Jan. . 27,1967 .Dr. Fos
Ch(alrman DoD Subcommlttqe ‘of House. Apprapriatigns commmee Jan , 1967 Deputy Senretary of Dalanse
Mr. M

Cuggresslltrtmn Sykes of DOD Suhcommlttee of House. Appmpriallnns Feb. 24,1867 Ganera! Starblrd

ommittee.
Senator Russell of Senate Appropriations Committest_.___________. Mar. 16,1967 Do,
House Armad Services Committes (Chairman Rivars)1.. - 'Sapt. 20,1957 Dr Fostor/Gensral Starbird.
.Staf of Senator Stannis........... _ Jan: 25,1968  General Starbird. . -
House Armad Services Gommittes 1. 10,1968 Dr, Foster,lGeneraI Lavalle,
DOD Subcommittee of Senate Comm on Approprations L__ 27,1968 Dr. Foster/General Lavalle.
Prgparednass Investigating Subcemmittae of Senale Armgd Ser 30,1968  Colonel Douglas.

ommittee. : . o
Staff Senate Armed Services Committes. ... ... ... .. S .. 1969 Do, .
DOD Subcommittes of Senate Committee on Appmptiallonsl . . 17,1969 General Lavatle,
Staff DOD Subcommittee of House. Appropriations Committes. . 18,1970  Colonel Dougles.
R. £.D. Subcomimittes of Mouse Armed Services Committes 1_ . . 24,1970 General Lavelle,
NOD Subcommittee of House Apprepriations Committea 1 ____ . . 25,1970 . Do.

R, & D, Subicommittee of Senate Armed Services Committeal_ . . 31,1970 Colonel Douglas,
k. & D. Subcommittee of Senate Armed Services Committea1_._.. Apr. .8,1970 Colonel Lamar.
Staff Preparedness Investl% King. Subcommlﬂee of Senate Atmed July 24, 1970 Colonel Douglas.

Services Committee {Mr. Gilleas).
House Armed Services Committee éreprogrammg)l ,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,, July 28,1970 Do, -~ - :
Staff Preparedness Investigating Subcommittee of Senate Armed JJuly 31,1970  Lieutenant Colonel St. Pzlfey.
- Sarvicas Committea (Mr. Gilless), . . - :
Staff Preparedness Investigatin Subcommlttee of Senata,; Armed Oct, 16,1970 Colonal St. Palley.
Sarvices Committee (Messrs. Réndal and Gilleas). : .
Preparedness Investigating Subcommittea of Senate Armed Senﬂces Nov. 17,1970. .General Deane, - .
Cnmmltlae (chalrman Senamr Cannun) . = . .

1,DCPG-appeara_nce hefore mngressionni‘wmmi'ltées i authuriiation.lhudgst‘hea’rings-for-the.DCPG [Hogram:
COSTS

Mr.. GILLEA.B Anol;her cost questlon that always arises, is the
significant amount of funds you ha.d returned that were not requu'ed :
to be used.: B

-Ag you are aware, General 8 popula.r subject these da.ys is “cost
overruns.” Would you care to label your program & ‘“‘cost underrun”’
" or how would you describe it, sir?

General DEanE. I believe that the moneys that were returned were
returned for a number of reasons.

One; you prediet what your- requlrements are: gomg to be sometlme
in the future, quite a long time in the future. You know your’ ‘biidget
process starts in the fall and .you-will not get a budget appropriated
. until sometime next summer or fall. We have had to project when the

moneys will buy things and how far in advance it will be, also how

many you. are going to need at that time, so 1t is o longnterm prOJec-
tion. Also those requirements change. -
-“Sometimes you:use things'more eﬁ'ectwely or seme of your requlre-
menbs go.down perhaps.. - ;
- Costs-have.gonedown in- soms. 1nstanoes so these long-term estlmates- :
have:been wrong. .
We have, I say we, of course I was not here, but I understa.nd gome.
-programs timt looked promising turned out’ to be not 80 promlsmg or
. were canceled, so that saved money. ’ ;
So T would-not say necesserily; cost, underruns

~You know they try to manage as best they can and. they ha.ve been"-ﬂ .

a.ble to rele&se 11; for other hlgh prlonty pro]ects



. the Secretagy of Defetise gete goncurrence. - .
' serwces what they d1d thh o

B fiscal. year 1970 prcgmm whic h reduced ‘the. ﬁscal
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_DIFFICULT TO FORECAST COSTS

* Mr. GrLLEas. Tt is true.you were developmg new devlces whlch had
never been built before. Also you were exploring areas that required
new technology to a certain extent. So DCPG did not have the benefit
of a res] crystal ball that would tell you with any degree of preciseness
what this partlcular sensor would or would net ccst They were best '
guesses. - :

Would that be & falr statement? - :

General DEANE. You are quite correct; yes, sir.

FUTURE CO8TS . -

Mr GILLEAS We are interested in future rmnual costs in Vietnam
for sensors. I think a geneml officer made an estimate that it would
run approximately. $200 million per year in South Vietnam. :

Does that striké you as being a reasonable assessment as to the
future sensor costs in Vietnam? :

General DEANE. My personal reaction is that it would be less.

 Mr. Guueas, Less? .

Gcnera.l DEANE. Tha.t is on the hlgh slde :

UNUSED FUNDB RETURNED ‘TO SERVICES

Mr GILLEAS You smd money was returned by DCPG Wha.t. was’ .
the figure? &= -

General DEANE $670 mllhon ' : :

“Mr. GitLeas. You returned it to the s serv1ces' 1s that correct?

. General DEANE Yes; sir. ‘ '

“THis. money :is inthe services’ budgets, as y’ou know, in ‘the first
place, and it is there to take care of our programs, so when we saw
we did not need it for’ ouir pro ram, we reported. it:to the service
concerned and also to the. 051> Controller, When that money . is
returned, then it . is reprogmmed 1n accorda.nce w1th the normal .
- reprograming  process. - j

This program in the Army 8 budget is sim )ly one of a number of

programs in the Army’s budget, and when flunds are. cxcess to any
“one of ‘those, theré is & “proce ure whereby. the Secrcta,ry of the Army
hak authority to reprogram up o B8 million, I believe, "+ - :

Beyond that, it goes 1o, & Secretary of Defcnse for approval and -

S My G AS Thcn W
- the monef"? =
- (¥énera. DEANE That is correct _*y‘es elr,‘-*

should ask the’

: what they. do."

'-beca.USe we do not know' L

M, Giioas The Ohmrman “peked - you ‘why your: bud ot was .

L 970 and then wentup in'1971. Ts partof the answer thefact that .
: _DCPG_ used about $200° mllhcn_ f prior year money to finance your
3 ' ‘é.r_ 19'?0 request

. to'the Congress? -
_Gk?ene' %

‘(}_antlclpa.bed 80.. there wa.e not. &’ reqult*ement to buy_'r |

BANE, My -.understa.nding is ‘that, n. 1969 t.hey bcught'n. o
g, the ife \vas Tonger, more retbversd, N0t as many weré



as many in 1970. Addltlona.lly, ‘cogta had gone down, and 80 thls
reduced the requirement for the money. :

- Mr. GiLueas. One final question; Genersl. * = -

. Did DCPG consider using these funds ‘to reduce the requlrement
for subsequent fiscal year ‘budget requests? .

I note you retumecf over '$200 million" to the eerwces1 from ﬁsca.l
year 1970 funding.

The question 1s: Why could hot these funds be used to reduce
your fiscal year 1971 budget request mstea.d of returmng the money
to the services? . '

- (General DEANE, Well-~—-~—

Mr. GiurLEaB. Tt is no-year money, as I understand it. :

General DEang. My understanding of the whole budgeta.rv process—
dnd it is net something I am an expert in by any nianner ¢f means—is:
that the Army, or Air Force, or Navy conles over and Eresents to the
Congress for atthorization - certa.m 1)rograms and 1 08¢ programs
then are authorized. :

Then they go to another area of the Oongress to ask. for money-

-and generally the money does not match the program. So when you
go into your program, if you find either the program has’assumed a
higher priority or the program, you know, has'lost the need for as
much money as has been allocated to it ‘then there is a process: by'
which you reprogram monéy from one EI’O Tam it ‘another,

.. The money we had in the service dgget Was just. ono -of those
prcigra,ms which had been approved by and authorized by the Congress

w, when you do not need all the money, you go through:the same

process and if you did not need. it for tanks or any other: piece of
equipmerit, you reprograin it into something that- needs it. :

The Congress reviews this, as T undersand i it, when 1t goes beyond

a 35-million limis, - S

Mr, GruLess, That is all' T have, Mr Cha;rma,n ,} .

Senator CaNnow, Thank you very much Genéral. "~

‘We'will hear from {ou later in éxecutive session,” S

We are going to call on General W:llmmson now to g‘o nhead w1th
his presentatlon , : A ‘

STATEMENT OF MAJ. GEN ELLIS W, wmmmson, DEPUTY cnmr,
OFFICE OF nnsmvr. COMPONENTS, DEPARTMENT or THE ARMY __;

“Benator OANNON Genoral’ Wﬂllamson we a,ne
hera today. You may proceed.: i . .
Senator GOLDWATEE. General you Were
the 25th Infantry Division?-.
Gerieral WitLiamson. That is ,_“rrect sir;
‘Senator GOLDWATER I was happy-to.repoi
the Reserves in that, division ir: Rebrui
7 years. .
General WILMAM‘SONE I think it is
Senator GoLpwarer. T do, 66
“ Gaperal WILLiaMSON, ; Mr, - Clitiiy ipman, my.:presen
somewhat dlfferent fx;om {General De,p;ne 4T Toel adigh

PR SY
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here in that I do not have a lot of supporters. I am speaking entirely
of personal combat experience in the use of these unattended ground
gensors. Each thing tEat I réfer to I was personally, physically in-’
volved or I was so ‘close -and responsible for the action that I kept
myself informed as to what was going on. ST ¥

I'am a customer, a user, of these devices. I am not an elsctronics.
technician. : ' R R

My military combat experience extends from the Normandy
landing in World War II through the remainder of that war; from
the Inchon landings in Korea, followed by 2 years of combat there,
and then I had the privilege of taking the first Avmy ground combat
troops into Vietnamp, steyed .there: a year; returned to the States.for
“a short while, and then went back to Vietnam to command the 25th
- Infantry Division for some 15 months. Lo e

“For-the past 25 years I have been singing a simple tune—if you
have a fight then “fight with bullets—not bodies.”. ] have conducted
a constant search for ways of getting the job done with less human
suffering. e R o '

L . THRASHING THROUGH THE JUNGLE

During my first year in Vietnam we spent a major portion of our
time thrashing through the jungle, searching for the enemy that had
- finished his attacks %or the moment and was resting priér to the
next attack at his chosen time and place. During this first year we
suffered losses of about 12 American deaths for every 100 enemy.
Some people may have been satisfied with that ratio. I was not, and
I do not know of a single American commandér that was. However,
when I returned to Vietnam for my second tour, I found that the
ratio had not materially changed. L ' ;
Since late 1968 the ratio has dramatically changed. o
May I remind you that I am speaking from. Iilersonal observations .
of less than the whole picture. However, I was high enough to see a
retty good cross section. The ratio as I saw it in late 1969 had changed
Emm, about 12 Amepican lossés to 100 enemy to.approximately three.
That meens that for a given amount of combat a.‘ncf an-equal. damage
to the enemy, many more of our American young men are living
through the horrors of, war, Many. more of them are living to return
home safely, - S SR T
ST . .SENSORS SAVED LIVES .

"The ynmanned sensors that weé are discussing today certainly have

~ contributed materially to saving these Arnerican: lives,. I hope that T
can demonstrate how' these sensors have helped us to thake the first

step toward the automated bqtigleﬁeljl,‘ Thig js a worthwhile approach -

toward ‘“fighting. with bullets: instead of bodies”; that'is, getting the

job-done with minimum danger to dur friendly perSOnnq'f. ‘ T

_As a quick gxample of some of tho' things: that have been done, .
'we hed o fire bisé Mahoriée- that was actually a relatively secure
troop” recupetation “area near Duu Tiéng just sputh of ‘the famous -
Michelon rubber plantation. . o o S
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Early one morning before daylight our unmanned sensors alerted
the monitor and he, in turn, alerted the command group and the
fire support elements. After a short while, it was determined that an
enemy force was in a bamboo thicket several hundred yards from
our position. Qur artillery guns and mortars were laid and on signal
all opened fire at once; we censed fire and waited. Absolutely nothing
moved, and we feared that maybe we had reacted to a fuf;e alarm.

At daylight » patrol was sent out to investigate the area. They
found 21 enemy dead and picked up four live wounded prisoners.
They also found 129 rounds of heavy weapons ammunition, three
rocket-propelled grenade launchers, a complete mortar and a flame-
thrower,

I consider this to be a pretty good battle when you consider that the
enemy did not launch his attack, in fact, he did not even get off the
the first shot. I am confident that breakfast time in that troop con-
centration area the next morning would have been considerably differ-
ent if the unmanned sensor had not told us, in advance, that the
enemy was in the aren and that he was up to something.

Now let me talk just a little about the development of our use of
these devices.’ ,

The 25th Infantry Division’s initial employment of sensors oc-
curred in 1968 near Saigon. During July and August, 11 North
Vietnamese Army regiments and smaller Vietcong units reportedly
were getting ready for an attack on Saigon. It was anticipated that
this was to be an attempt. to duplicate the Tet and May offensive
that had oecurred earlier in the year of 1968. '
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. Under the assumption that sensors would become available in
larger numbers in. mid-1969, we increased our number of sensor .
experts and tactical planners at division headquarters. We consoli-
dated our sensor people with eur radar experts. _ L

~Our helicopter personnel commenced looking for more efficient
ways of using helicopters in conjunction with the sensors at night.
We were searching fgr better ways of obtaining. early warning and
using our firepower to break up enemy attacks before they could
gain momentum. Most important, we were looking for ways to take
the night away from the enemy,. . - = = L v

One major step taken during this period was to train personnel from
each of our. 11 maneuver battalions and the Long Range Patrol
Company as to hiow to emplace the sensors. I thought this deceéntrali-
‘zation was necessary in that o lot of pebple had to learn how to-use .
these devices if we:were to handle the large number.of sensors that
had ‘been promised -us.. o Co e

Lo e . . MORE SENSORS RECEIVED - . ' -

In February .1069 .the 25th Infantry Division did in fact begin -
receiving. larger quantities.of sensors, and the special coordinating
group “which we activated ‘within the Division: Intelligence Section
went into full’operation. A plan for the employment of 140 sensors
was completed in late February and as the number of sensors increased,
we planted additional fields, The major fields completed by March
1969 were devoted entirely to denying the enemy freedom of move-
ment. Four fields were. af;ng the major:routes of infiltration, -and
one was placed to protect approaches to the Third -.Bﬁ]%a;de base camp -
which bordered- the Michelin- Rubber Plantation at Dau Tieng. .

At this stage of employment, all sensors were read out on Portatales
located at & nearby fire support base. During this: time frame the-
Division began to improve the responsiveness of.its firepower in

reacting to sensor activations.
" BASE CAMP AT DAU TIENG,

I mentionéd-the . sensors ‘field: placed  aroundthe Third Brigade
- Dau Tieng base camp: Actuglly, the eircumference of this camp was
about 7 miles. In February 1069 enemy élements. conducted. probing
‘attacks against Dau Tieng at severn-different times and places. . %
“Unaware that his initial movements had been detected prior to
reaching the-base camp perimeter; the enemy pressed on time and
. again, only to be thrown back by. security forces that had quickly
- moved into blocking positions.. - - .. | L
Incidentally, this security force was: composed of support troops;
~ ciioks, clerks and mechanics, This .prier warning provided by the
sensors assured these rear echelon troops an advantage which the
enemy: could :not: ovetcomie.- They were able to concentrate at the
“critical areak: before-the shemy startéd-his attack. - R
"1 think: T:Have never seen a more confident. group of cooks in.my
y.after eiminsting some: 78 of the encmy one night, boasted
clumtwas sotvdd right on timd the next morning:™ 7.
3 -along “some ‘infiltration routes had not

ol ad hoped for, although artillery hiad been






